
 
 

 

     May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman  Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations, Committee on Appropriations, 

U.S. House of Representatives U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the San Antonio International Airport’s EV Charging Resiliency and 

Expansion Study project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of 

San Antonio, located at 100 Military Plaza, San Antonio, TX 78205. The proposed project is located at 

San Antonio International Airport at 9800 Airport Blvd, San Antonio, TX 78216.  

 

The funding would be used for an EV Resiliency Master Plan at the San Antonio International Airport in 

pursuit of overall electrification. The objective of this project is to position SAT to further invest in 

increased availability of EV charging and to enable EV charging to utilize emerging battery technology 

to power EV charging with non-peak electricity. The project will support FAA and San Antonio’s efforts 

to increase fleet electrification which will help reduce emissions and improve air quality.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 

47100 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

M 
 

Joaquin Castro 

Member of Congress 


